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We return the enclosed document which has been filed with City Clerk

and ask that it be introduced and referred to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation
with the following recommendation.

Claimant, Northtown Dental Group, SC/James Mack, DDS, 1929 West
Atkinson Avenue, Milwaukee, WI 53206 by CNA Insurance, P.O. Box 34, Watertown,
WI 53094, as subrogee alleges that on March 19, 2002 they sustained damage to the
building and contents due to a City Sewer main back-up. They claim damages in the
amount of $12,605.24.

The Infrastructure Services Division records indicated they investigated
this incident on March 19, 2002. The City main sewer was immediately cleaned to
restore normal service. The clog appeared to be due to grease originating from an
unknown source. The sewer was inspected with closed circuit television and has since
been recommended for replacement. The sewer in question has been on a special one
month cleaning schedule since this incident.
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Prior to this incident the sewer in question was on a three year cleaning schedule. The
last time the sewer was cleaned was on September 29, 2000. Because the sewer was on a
regular cleaning schedule and the City of Milwaukee did not have any notice of any
problems with the sewer, the City cannot be held liable. Accordingly, we recommend
that this claim be denied.
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